



## 10th meeting of the Faculty Student Council of Law

Date  
Present

November 13th 2025 9:00 – 11:00  
Carla Gesell, Fabian Que, Wytze  
Adriaanse, Danial Haider, Livni Beck,  
Eleonora van Koppen, Angie-lee  
Kruize, Johannes Hüttner, Tom  
Scheer

Location  
Absent

Nieuwe Achtergracht 166, REC A,  
Vincent Nap, Anastacia Piersma,  
Alexandra Jurasova

Guest  
Online

Secretary Anouchka van Wier

### Agenda

*Notes by the chair are written in cursive and are part of the agenda and the minutes, after publication.*

#### 1. Opening of the meeting

9:30

#### 2. Setting the agenda

#### 3. Last Action-List

##### Action-list

Who?	What?	When?
Everyone	Provide recommendations for next chair meeting	Before Tuesday
Carla	Send Secret Santa website link	ASAP
Carla	Ask about general suicide prevention contact point	Next meeting?
Noor	Explore email tab organization	Next meeting
Danial	Look into getting a fridge from <u>Marktplaats</u>	Next meeting
Everyone	Think of their opinion on purchasing a fridge	Next meeting

*Voting for fridge: 9 in favor, tom/noor/Carla abstain*

#### 4. New Online Approach

Online attendance is allowed ONLY if:

- Camera is on, microphone is on and you are able to talk
- There is a valid reason for not being present physically AND you notified Livni of this beforehand
- Active participation is ensured

Everyone voted in favor of the new online attendance guidelines

#### 5. O&O update



- Danial met with the OC of bachelor law, amendments of a received proposal are due Friday.
- Tom sent out student surveys, however, responses were mostly unhelpful or covered topics already under work.
- Danial stated that complaints from the bachelor law students regarding ALF continued
- Carla asked about the new ALF director. Danial has meeting with former director Peter but expects little news.
- Noor met with the Works council, they are very neutral on our amendments. Noor will ask Nanda about communication timing regarding ALF.

## 6. O&F update

- AI survey follow-up: Marleen Bakker has no updates yet. Anastacia contacted Christian.
- Collaboration borrel is slow; will be postponed to January.
- Waiting for response from Baker McKenzie on the skills workshop.
- Anastacia & Angie Lee will meet regarding the kennisclips.
- WhatsApp group for ELS/ALF/AIM created by Johannes.
- Carla (Social Safety): Focus group with first-year PPLe students is underway; recommendations align with AIM board.
- Johannes: Asked about wardrobe/coat hanger contact person — Dani suggests *Bestuurszaken*.
- Menstrual product access is being explored by CSR.
- Fabian: Proposal for explainer videos on topics like BSA norm or OER provisions (possibly Instagram Reels). Carla can produce them; Noor will help with scripts. PR team to be informed.

## 7. Delegate Updates

### a. CSR Delegate (Vince) → via chat

- Meeting focused on the budget and a confidential item.
- Discussion on demographic decline: student numbers are decreasing, but this should not imply budget cuts to essential services.

### b. OR Delegate (Alexandra)

- Amendments due on the 16th.
- Kennisclips can be brought up at the 10 December meeting.
- No recent contact with the Works Council.

### c. OC Delegates

- **Tax Law:** New members appointed end of October; one already resigned, vacancy reopened. Wytze contacted Marjolein but no updates.
- **Bachelor OC (Dani):** Strong and proactive group. Several OER amendments forthcoming.
- **Master English (Tom):** Met once; no OER amendments submitted yet.
- **Dutch Masters (Noor):** Proposing mandatory inspections due to AI usage, and a set deadline for inspections. Carla announced that delegate updates will shift to a bi-weekly schedule (or less if not required).

## 8. CoBo Recap



- Members may bring friends but are responsible for their behavior. CoBo environments can escalate easily; everyone should remain respectful as representatives of the FSR.
- Fabian: Pre-drinks often include friends; some members do not help with cleanup afterward. Everyone should tidy up and ensure friends do as well.
- Dani: Experienced similar issues; will address them privately.

## 9. Office Supplies

- Suggestion to stock necessities such as basic medicine and menstrual products.
- Many pens available, but no highlighters

## 10. Financial Transparency

- PR budget must be spent before end of December.
- Suggested purchases:
  - Lighters.
  - Photo and text for mugs (Should be send by everyone this week).
- Discussion on hoodies will continue at next PV, or the PV after
- Livni notes there is an Excel sheet on Teams (Treasurers folder) listing transactions; transparency is important.

## 11. Dress Code for Photos

- Business casual, colors ranging from light to dark blue.

## 12. Catering Event Today

- Event starts 11:45–12:00. Members may join if available.

## 13. Other Points / Questions

- **Glasgow trip:** Two restaurant options found by Livni.
- **Social etiquette:** Dani reminds everyone to maintain respectful behavior. If someone asks you to stop, stop. Office manager is not a cleanup service.
- **Charity Activities:** Council should brainstorm ideas for social/charitable initiatives (e.g., clothing drive). No FSR money will be used.
- **Grades Delay:** Livni and Fabian mentioned their grades were not published on time; on the day itself a delay of 12 days was announced... Noor will contact Yvonne. No enforceable sanctions, and departments remain resistant to change.
- **Fridge Purchase:** €40 option available at Marktplaats. Vincent can help transport today.
- **Bonding Activity:** Next week's activity may be rescheduled. Carla will send a When2Meet.

## 14. Closing of the Meeting

The meeting was closed at 10:37.

*In the case of absence and/or mandate, please send an e-mail to [livni.fsr.fdr@gmail.com](mailto:livni.fsr.fdr@gmail.com).*

## Action-list

Who?	What?	When?
------	-------	-------



Everyone	Send Glasgow recommendations to Livni	Before next PV
Everyone	Brainstorm charity/social initiatives	Before next PV
Everyone	Brainstorm how to spend PR budget	Before next PV
Everyone	Send photo/text idea for your mug to Dani	This week
Dani/Vince	Purchase/pick up fridge	This week
Carla	Send when2meet for team bonding activity	ASAP

